
News and COlDIDent

Editor's Report

I enjoyed seeing many ofyou at the annual meeting in Kansas City and, of
course, chatting with you.

The History ofEduclltion Quarterly has experienced yet another fruitful
year. We received 79 manuscript submissions in calendar year 2004. In
addition to a special issue commemorating the fiftieth anniversary of the
landmark Broum decision that consisted of3 articles, a teaching symposium,
a retrospective, and an essay review, Volume 44 contained 9 articles, 1
Presidential Address, 1 Barnard Prize winner, 2 essay reviews, 69 book
reviews, and 1 research note. We continue to rely on a broad definition of
education, as well as the educational role of film and television, to address
historical analyses of the concepts of race and gender, and to embrace
international studies. Finally, Volume 45 will, as usual, include articlesthat
treat a wide variety of topics and experiences, in different settings and time
periods.

A highly experienced staff continues to toil for HEQ. Bruce Nelson
remained in his full-time position asManaging Editor; Phyllis Kendziorski,
KevinLatchaw, and Erik Nelsonfulfilled their duties ofmaintaining individual
memberships and institutional subscriptions;responding to claims; mailing
off-prints; revising the website; checking citations; filing copyright forms;
mailing books to reviewers; pursuing past copyright agreements; updating
the BES e-mail list; cross reading page proofs; and coordinating the digital
process. Finally, Laurie Moses Hines continues with the new section, Briefly
Noted, yet another valuable means of scholarly communication.

A committed group of.Associate Editors and Editorial Board members
volunteered an incredible number of hours and a great deal of effort this
past year. Barbara Beatty, Michael Fultz, Linda Perkins, and Eileen Tamura
offered invaluable advice andrefereed "special" submissions, such as forums,
historiographical pieces, symposia, etc., while Robert Levin continued his
creative efforts as Associate Editor for Book Reviews.

I also want to express my deepest gratitude to those Editorial Board
members whose term ended last December: Jackie Blount,Jim Carl, Peter
Cunningham, Allyson Holbrook,Jana Nidiffer, andJonathan Zimmerman,
Representing academic as well as educational history, British, Australian,
and American, they selflessly worked year round for the Quarterly during
the past three years. Authors consistendy praised the lengthy, detailed and
constructive reports they received from these good folks.

I am pleased to announce that Ruben Donato, University ofColorado;
Ian Grosvenor, University of Birmingham; Jon Reyhner, University of
Northern Arizona; Helena Ribeiro de Castro; University of Lisbon; Kim
Tolley, Notre Dame de Namur University; and Clive Whitehead, University
of Westem Australia; have accepted my invitation to join the Editorial
Board for three-year terms.
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I occasionally commission reviews from other experts in the field,
and I want to acknowledge their good service to the QUllrterly and the
Society. This list of additional referees includes: Steve Aby, David Adams,
Nancy Beadie, Deron Boyles, Ronald Butchart, Daniel A. Clark, WIlliam
Cuder, Ill, O. L. Davis, David Dixon,MaIyAnn Dzuback, LindaEisenmann,
Barbara Finkelstein, ElizabethFones-Wolf, Edward A. Gallagher, Marybeth
Gasman, Roger Geiger, David Gerber, Mark Ginsberg, Lynn Gordon,
Gerald Gutek, Bozkurt Guvenc, Michael C. Hickey, Kristen L. Hoganson,
James Hubbard, Philo Hutcheson, Julie Roy Jeffrey, Bruce A. Kimball,
Herbert Kliebard, Craig Kridel, David Labaree, W. Bruce Leslie, Mark
Lincicome, Don Martin, Paul Mattingly, B. Edward McClellan, Gary
McCulloch, Peter Meadmore, Jeffrey Mirel, Christine Ogren, Charles S.
Padgett, Susan Parkes, Rolland Paulston, David Potts, Patricia Ranft,
Stephen Reiss,Julie Reuben, Jon Reyhner, Kate Rousmaniere, Rob Ruck,
Barak A. Salmoni, Susan Semel, Stephen Siegel, Ellen Skerrett, Frank A.
Stone, Paul Street, Marcia G. Synnott, John R. Thelin, William Thomas,
Wayne Urban,]ennings Wagoner, Timothy Walch, AndreaWalton, Donald
Warren, Harold Wechsler, Kathleen Weiler, Clive Whitehead, Julie
Hedgepeh Williams, Roberta Wollons, and Clarence Wunderlin.

The journal's financial state during the 2003-2004 fiscal year suffered
a serious setback after years of budget surpluses. First, an unexpected
bankruptcy on the part ofa publisher's agent drained the journal's revenue
flow.Second, because of the HES Board ofDirector's initiativeto subcontract
journal operationsin 2006, travelexpenses soaredasI met with representatives
at those publishing houses and Board members visited the journal's offices.
Nevertheless, and on a brighter side, total HES memberships and HEQ
subscriptions, at 1473 seemed to remain stable.

AndSlippery RockUniversity's generous contributions to the Quarterly
remain intact. C.Jay Hertzog, College ofEducation Dean, Robert Smith,
UniversityPresident,and BillWilliams, Interim Provost, remainenthusiastic
about hosting this joumal. We also acknowledge the generous institutional
support provided by Eastern Connecticut State University for Robert A.
Levin's work as Associate Editor for Book Reviews.

Finally, I congratulate James Anderson and the good folks at the
University ofDlinois who will succeed me as Editor inJune of2006. I wish
them well and look forward to working with them during the transition
period.

Respectfully submitted,
Richard J. Altenbaugh
Editor
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